Hiawatha Parks and Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

November 12, 2013

Chairperson Dan Wilkes called the Meeting to order at 6:02p.m. in Hiawatha conference room B. Present: Dan Wilkes, Deb Theis, Dawn Ewoldt , Frank Glaser and Bill Hornett. Employees: Kelly Friedl, Rick Wolfe and Kim Downs. Guest: Dan Hoffman.
Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Dawn Ewoldt, to approve the November 12, 2013 agenda as amended. Motion carried.

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Bill Hornett, to approve the minutes of October 8, 2013. Motion carried.

Bandshell/Pavilion quotation from Commander Buildings
Rick Wolfe presented commission with the quote of $23,950.00 that Commander Buildings out of Monticello put together. Rick explained that insulation is not included in the cost and that it would add an addition $4,000.00 to the cost. Frank asked if insulation was necessary since the four walls will be open anyway. From a bands stand point Rick asked if the insulation would help absorb the sound? Frank didn’t think it would make a difference considering it will be an open structure and the shell that we currently rent has no insulation.
Commission asked what the rounded high side rake was and what the ribbed panel looked like. Rick explained that the rounded high side rake is the rounded roof feature that gives the structure dimension. If we went with a flat side rake the bandshell wouldn’t have as much of a dimensional shape and would have a plain flat look. The ribbed panel is the panel that you will see under the roof, Rick asked if commission liked a steel panel or recycled composite that would be less maintenance down the road. Commission agreed that they liked the rounded top with the recycled composite. Bill mentioned that we might as well make it how we want it now instead of building a structure that will take more maintenance down the road. Rick also asked about what type of roofing the board would like to see, either steel or shingles. Frank asked what the thickness of the steel is and if it would hold up to hail. Bill mentioned that his business has a steel roof and they have had many leaks over the years and aren’t happy with it. Deb stated that she likes the shingles since all the other pavilions have them instead of steel since the colors are always so bright. She stated that shingles will give the structure a more natural look. Commission agreed that they liked the shingled roof option better along with the rounded high side rake and the recycled composite for the paneling. Rick will take those recommendations back to commander as well as present them to the third bid contractor.
Rick added that we are waiting to hear back on a “turnkey” proposal to see what the entire quote would be for concrete, installation and electric. Poligon’s quote from September only included the structure and came out to $51,970.00. Rick believes that we can have the entire project done for around $65,000.00 which would leave us with $10,000.00 left over for landscaping, brick and features we would like to add. There will be numbers by next month’s meeting along with pictures to help commission visualize the entire look. This is the only company so far that has been able to give us a “turnkey” plan, other companies will not provide that until we are interested in purchasing their product. Rick and Kelly will be looking for a third quote for next month’s meeting.
Distribution of Commission Report
Kelly asked commission if they would be interested in sending the packets electronically instead of by paper. Deb Theis and Bill Hornett stated that they are more comfortable with the paper copy since they don’t always have access to a computer. Dawn mentioned that she would be interested in going paperless by sending it to her by email. She would like to save them in a file on her computer so that she always has them available to look at. Dan also agreed that he would like his by email. Kelly asked if they would be interested in having the commission meetings in the council chambers so that the meetings would be more formal yet could present everything electronically on the Elmo for everyone to see. Deb mentioned that she really likes the conference room since it is small and everyone can gather around. If we have any presentations the council chambers would be a great option. Commission agreed that they would like to keep the meetings the same unless we have a speaker or presentation to present. 
Splash a Smile 5K request for approval 2014

The Community Health Free Clinic asked commission to request approval for their 2nd annual Splash a Smile 5k to be held on Saturday, September 20, 2014 at Fay M Clark Memorial Park with a representative from the City to be included in the meetings. Kelly recommended to commission to approve this event for the next five years. Deb Theis and Frank Glaser mentioned that they would be more comfortable to approve the event one year at a time since it is still new to the City. 

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Bill Hornett to accept the request to approve September 20, 2014 for the 2nd Annual Splash a Smile 5k with approval from City Council. Motion Carried. 

Budgeting FY15

Kelly is currently working on the budget for FY14-15. We were given a 1% increase again this year. In working through the 1% increase, there will be a few areas where that will increase.  The Basketball Courts and the Clark Park Gilsonite Application have been moved into our annual budget from the CIP. Council believed that it should be a part of our maintenance budget as it will need to continuously be repaired over the years to come. I have also incorporated the concession stand updates into this budget. This will increase our parks budget by $24,500. I have also started putting $5,000.00 in the equipment reserve fund for splash pad emergencies. Since there is no life span for them we would like to plan ahead with any maintenance issues that arise as the splash pads get dated. Deb asked how our splash pads are holding up in Tucker and Guthridge park. Rick stated that Guthridge is holding up well and Tucker has some minor wear from the drainage and water sitting on the surface. There isn’t anything we can do with the drainage problem it is the way the pad was installed. Kelly will have the budget completed by the end of this month and will provide commission with a copy of the report. 
Park Updates-

Hiawatha Kids League Concessions
· Kelly has been in contact with Rick Sizemore with the Hiawatha Kids League to see if they have decided on any plans for their concessions. Their board has commented that they still want to sell hot dogs but will need to see if they want to move forward with the updates this year. Rick asked if the Parks Department could install the mop sink and they would look at all the other expenses to open in the spring. The Kids League will not have another meeting until January 2014. So until they make a motion there will be not forward movement by them. I am putting money into the budget for next fiscal year so we are prepared. I will be asking to put in 50% of the original quote $3,500 since the board agreed to pay up to half of the cost. I have asked the guys to look into how much the mop sink will cost to move forward. Rick and Ted will also be checking into what the best way would be to install hot water in the concession restrooms. 
Northwest Territory Park

· Kim has been in contact with property owners Jane and Varlan Fink that own area J1. They requested to have a letter sent to them explaining what we are asking for and the reasoning behind what the land would be used for. They have currently left for the winter season and won’t return until April of 2014. Kim has been in contact with Sharon Taylor land owner of G1, but is not overly excited about it. She would like to know what we are willing to pay. Kim mentioned we are looking at purchasing 15 acres. She was concerned in how it fits in the comprehensive plan. Her Dad had a vision and would like to keep his requests as much as possible. What we pay will depend on grants and what the city can provide. She would like to have more in-depth information in regards to the planning of this project before any further discussion can be made.

Recreation Updates-
Activity Brochure

· Kelly is currently working on the 2014 Activity Brochure with updates and new programs. It should be completed by next month’s meeting for the parks board to review. Some of the new programs include: Youth Volleyball, Zumba in the Park, and J&S Summer Adult and Kids Fitness Bootcamp (this did not get off the ground last summer). 

Live Healthy Linn 5K
· Last year we partnered with Linn County Public Health on the 10th Annual Live Healthy Linn 5K on April 6th in conjunction with Live Healthy Iowa and Public Health Week. After last year’s event Linn County decided to turn the race over to the parks and recreation department to continue the event. They decided that they will still help volunteer, they just won’t be involved with the planning process. This year Live Healthy Iowa contacted us to see if they could get involved with our event. They are starting 10 races around the state of Iowa in conjunction with their 10 Week Challenge on April 12th and would like to use our race as one of the events. The Live Healthy Linn Race is the only existing races in Iowa that has been in conjunction with their organization and Public Health Week. They would like to handle the registrations and t-shirts with the City providing the route, road closures and volunteers. Kelly will be meeting with Live Healthy Iowa and Linn County Public Health on November 19th to discuss these plans, our logo from last year, revenue, and how registrations are taken. 
Motion by Frank Glaser, second by Deb Theis to adjourn at 7:45p.m.. Motion carried.

Dan Wilkes, Chairperson

________________________________
ATTEST: Kelly Friedl, Parks and Recreation Director


________________________________________

